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Rotary Connects the World! 

Rotary International President 2019-2020 Mark 
Daniel Maloney, from Decatur, AL, USA, 
introduced his theme for this Rotary year, “Rotary 
Connects the World,” in January while I was at the 
Rotary International Assembly for District 
Governors-Elect.  Reflecting on that theme, I have 
asked myself, “What does that mean to the ‘rank 
and file’ Rotarian?” 

Obviously, Rotary international leaders are 
traveling the globe and connecting, and club 
members who are active in The Rotary Foundation 
Global Grants process are connecting, but what 
about the rest of us? 

I suggest that Rotary, connecting with the world, 
begins with each Rotarian connecting with her, or 
his, community.  That means more than just 

attending club meetings. Engage non-Rotarians in 
conversation about Rotary, whether at fund-raisers or 
service events, or while active in your neighborhood 
proudly wearing the Rotary logo on your 
clothing.  Show yourself on social media wearing 
Rotary garb and actively serving your village. 
Familiarizing others with Rotary helps connect you 
with the world and drives membership. Present Rotary 
to your neighbors as an irresistible organization.  I 
challenge every Rotarian in our District 7120 to bring a 
guest to one of your meetings this year and to follow 
that with an invitation to join. 

Another opportunity to consider is attending another 
club’s meeting.  Each Rotary club is distinct, and we 
have much to learn from other clubs.  You are likely to 
learn something to bring back to your home club. So, I 
also challenge every Rotarian to attend a meeting of 
another club once this year. 

Finally, I ask your support for The Rotary Foundation, 
but not just with your financial contributions.  Half the 
money contributed from this District ultimately comes 
back home for community projects. Yet only half of our 
70 clubs take the easy steps to qualify for this District 
Grant money.  A club must average at least $25 per 
member in contributions to the foundation and also 
have 2 members (1 for small clubs) attend a training 
session. Even if you don’t have a project in mind for 
this year, you can apply for scholarship money for one 
of your college-bound graduating seniors.  This will 
enhance your club’s image within the community. I 
challenge every club in our district to qualify and apply 
for this district grant money. 

I believe District 7120 is “The Premier District” in 
Rotary Zone 29, and I am proud to serve as your 
District Governor.  Accept these challenges to connect 
with the world, and take your Rotary experience to the 
next level. 

DG Dave Hannan        

 

Dave & Pam Hannan 
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Rotary Archive 

1 July 1921 

First Rotary Club of South Africa 

Chartered 

 
On 18th January, 1921 Edward C Fisher, a member of the 

Rotary Club of Pittsburgh, had lunch with five other men at the 
Johannesburg YMCA and the subject was Rotary. A week later 
they each brought a friend to lunch and enthusiastically decided 
to start a Rotary Club. On the 21st February a third lunch was 
held resulting in an Application for Membership carrying 45 

signatures being sent to what was then known as the 
International Association of Rotary Clubs.  

On the 1st July 1921 the Rotary Club of Johannesburg was 
chartered. 

DISTRICT ROTARY CLUBS AID 
KENYA 

 
In sub-Saharan Africa the needs are great, immediate, and 
subject to changes for many reasons. With this in mind, a 
number of D7120 clubs have worked together to fund a project 
with “Humans for Education” (H4E). The initial project was to 
fund the sustainability, via a small business of cattle raising, at a 
school in Kenya’s bush country. 
 
The financing of the $24,000 project was to be 1/3 from Rotary 
Clubs, Rotarians and friends, 1/3 a Rotary Club match, and 1/3 
from Humans for Education. The Rotary Club of Pittsford 
provided the match of the donations made by Rotary 
Clubs Brighton, Palmyra-Macedon, Fairport, Red Jacket, and 
Rochester, as well as from several Rotarians and friends. 
Rotary’s involvement attracted donations directly to H4E by 
others, thereby increasing the money available and expanding 
the project to establishing a dental and maternity clinic with a 
small school attached, including all the water, sanitation, and 
hygiene facilities, solar power, and a sheep and goat raising 
business. More important, the project is already 
underway and will soon be completed. 

 
The scope of this project in the village of Ngoilale, Narok, 
Kenya is directly due to Rotary Clubs coming together and 
working together to serve others in a very timely manner. It is 

hoped this approach will be utilized again to expedite Rotary 
Clubs coming together and working together to serve others in 
a very  timely manner.  It is hoped this approach will be utilized 
again to expedite international service projects and the 
satisfaction it can bring to our clubs. 
 
(Submitted by J. Gavin Hurley) 
 
 

 
Complete List Is 

On Page 44 
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Ready to start their engines 
and race around the WGI 

Bill Brewer, Disha, Hilda, Julie, ready to 
putt putt! 

Keiko and Wiktoria and Zuzana on the restored 
carousel at Eldridge Park picnic, hosted by the 
Elmira Heights Rotary Club. 

On the breakwater on Seneca Lake                               
in Watkins Glen. 

Rotex and inbounds at the pier end in Watkins Glen on Seneca Lake. 

Area 1 Weekend, May 30 to June 2 
(Submitted by Nancy Loughlin) 
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CHILD HUNGER CAMPAIGN 

AT DISTRICT 7120’S CHANGEOVER DINNER HELD ON FRIDAY, JUNE 28TH THE FIRST ANNUAL 
CHILD HUNGER AWARDS WERE PRESENTED.  MANY THANKS GO OUT TO THE DISTRICT 
LEADERSHIP TEAM FOR THEIR MUCH APPRECIATED SUPPORT OF THIS ALL IMPORTANT 
INITIATIVE.  PAST DISTRICT GOVERNOR DON MILTON AND IMMEDIATE PAST DISTRICT 
GOVERNOR MIKE SLOVAK PRESENTED EACH OF THE FOLLOWING CLUBS WITH CHECKS IN THE 
AMOUNT OF $500 TO SUPPORT THEIR WINNING PROPOSALS. 

AVON ROTARY FOR THE AVON FOOD PANTRY SUMMER PROGRAM 

HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY FOR VITTLES FOR VACATION TOTE BAGS 

NEWARK ROTARY FOR BLESSINGS IN A BACKPACK 

PENFIELD ROTARY FOR FOODLINK YOUTH BACKPACK PROGRAM 

RUSH HENRIETTA ROTARY FOR KICKIN’ HUNGER SUMMER PROGRAM 

VICTOR FARMINGTON ROTARY FOR MARKET FRESH SUMMER SNACK          
                                                                                             

THIS YEAR’S FUNDING CAME FROM TWO SOURCES.  DISTRICT 7120 BUDGET PROVIDED 
$2000 WITH AN ADDITIONAL AMOUNT OF $1000 FROM A SPECIAL FUND ESTABLISHED IN 
THE ROTARY DISTRICT 7120 FOUNDATION.  THOSE FUNDS WERE RAISED FROM A SPECIAL 
CONCERT IN MEMORY OF PAST ASSISTANT GOVERNOR DARYL CHRISTIANSEN GIVEN BY 
FAIRPORT ROTARY’S PRESIDENT MARK FUERBACHER’S BAND “RISE AGAIN.”  

 

IN ORDER FOR OUR CHILD HUNGER INITIATIVE TO CONTINUE ITS GOOD WORK WE NEED TO 
GROW OUR FUNDS.  PDG DON MILTON WILL BE PROMOTING AND COORDINATION THIS 
DISTRICTWIDE INITIATIVE THROUGHOUT THE COMING YEAR.  THE WAY YOU COULD HELP TO 
GROW THIS FUND WOULD BE TO PLEASE CONTACT HIM FOR DIRECTIONS. YOU ARE ASKED 
TO MAKE YOUR DONATIONS PAYABLE TO THE ROTARY DISTRICT 7120 FOUNDATION (A 501 
C3 FUND).  ALL DONATIONS ARE CONSIDERED CHARITABLE DONATIONS.  ALSO, PLEASE NOTE 
ON THE CHECK: CHILD HUNGER CAMPAIGN. 
 
(Submitted by PDG Don Milton) 
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ROTARIANS 
 

SAVE THE DATE    
      

SATURDAY 16  
 

NOVEMBER 2019 
 

for the DISTRICT 7120 
 

(RLI) 
 

 
 

ROTARY LEADERSHIP 
 

INSTITUTE 
 
  A new site location: RIT INN & CONFERENCE CENTER 

                5257 W. Henrietta Rd. Henrietta NY 14467 
 

More details and signup information will be coming soon. 
 

Questions: Contract Pam Dean 315-597-2242, 585-737-4589 or email 
mesunshine1@msn.com.                
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ROTARY 

LITERACY SEMINAR 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

        September 14th 2019  9 a.m. 

Clifton Springs Hospital 

2nd Floor Rotary Room 

Questions Pam Dean 

mesunshine1@msn.com 
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The District Membership Development Committee is pleased to welcome and congratulate the following  
new members/transfers for May & June 2019: 

  
May 
     
    Michael Steffens                                 Elmira 
    Kate Silverstrim-Jensen                       Geneva 
    Steven Brotzman, Mary McDowell,  
        Ria Tafani & Anne Thornton             Penfield 
  
June 
  
    Erin VanDamme                                Canandaigua 
    Kerry Lippincott                                 Geneva 
    Brent Ames                                       Honeoye Lake 
    Frank Pagano                                    Mt. Morris 
    Wayne Buchar, Steven Janto,  
        Clyde Yee & Elizabeth Yee            Naples 
    Anne Rogers                                     Newark 
    Aron Thompson                                 Ontario-Walworth 
    Linda DeBrine & Michael Kuhlkin        Perry 
    Richard Menteer, Valerie Palermo & 
        Stephanie Thomas                        Roc City 
    Lucy Hanford                                    Rochester Latino 
    Michael Kelly                                    Rochester Northwest 
    Lentory Johnson & Rashid Owens      Rochester Southwest 
    John Nevadomski                              Rush-Henrietta 
    Missy Goetschius                             Watkins-Montour 
  
Please note that the above is based on reports found on the District 7120 website. 

  
    THANK YOU DISTRICT ROTARIANS FOR MAKING A DIFFERENCE IN THE LIVES OF OTHERS BOTH 
                            LOCALLY AND BEYOND AND BE THE INSPIRATION TO OTHERS!! 
 
(Submitted by Gary Reilly) 
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News from the District 7120 MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

As we embark upon a new Rotary year, I would like to thank PDG Norma Madayag-Reilly for her seven years of service 
as our district Membership Development Committee Chair.  Norma has devoted countless hours and has travelled 
many miles in assisting clubs around the district in membership recruitment, engagement, and club revitalization. It is 
safe to say that there is more than one club in our district that exists and is thriving because of the tireless efforts of 
Norma and her leadership of the membership development committee. 

Norma is moving on to the district trainer position and I will serve as membership development committee chair for 
this coming year. 

The committee is having its organizational meeting for the 2019-20 year on Wed. 24 July at 4:00 in the community 
room of the Lyons National Bank 3225 E Lake Rd #215, Canandaigua.  Among other agenda items we will begin the 
process of developing an overall district membership plan. 

We are always looking for new committee members with fresh ideas and new perspectives.  If you would like to 
consider becoming a part of this dynamic committee, please join us for this meeting.  Simply send me an email and let 
me know you plan to attend: smacdone@rochester.rr.com. 

Please SAVE THE DATE for this years’ “One Rotary Summit” which is set for the morning of Sat. 26 October.  This very 
valuable half day workshop is all about the synergy among Membership, Public Image, and Humanitarian Service (The 
Rotary Foundation).  More information including site location and registration information will be sent out within the 
next few weeks. 

Our current membership development committee members are: 

Drew Ashley: Honeoye Falls-Mendon Rotary Club 
Antwan Williams: Rochester Southeast Rotary Club 
Carl Grovanz: Ontario-Walworth Rotary Club 
Dan Kelley: Canandaigua Rotary Club 
Gary Reilly: Newark Rotary Club 
John Hall: Fairport Rotary Club 
Kevin Mooney: Newark Rotary Club 
 

Submitted by: 

PDG Scott MacDonell 
D7120 Membership Development Committee Chair 2019-20. 

mailto:smacdone@rochester.rr.com
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Mount Morris Rotary 

 
The Mount Morris Rotary club took part in the 8th 
Annual Francis Bellamy Glory Day parade on June 
8th. The theme of our float was Rotary's "Be The 
Inspiration" and the celebration of the community's 
225th Birthday. 
 
The dedication of the wall mural at the celebration 
is the first piece of art on the Livingston County 
Inspirations Trail which encompasses all nine 
towns in the county. Artist Shawn Dunwoody 
(pictured at right on our Rotary Float) was 
commissioned to do the piece that includes 
historical residents Francis Bellamy, author of the 
Pledge of Allegiance, Mary Seymour Howell, 
activist for women's suffrage, General William A. 
Mills, founder of Mount Morris, Ross Barnes, early 
star of the National Base  
Ball league and John Wesley Powell, geologist and 
explorer of the American West. The mural includes 
the original Pledge of Allegiance as written by 
Francis Bellamy in 1892. It also honors a local 
WWII Veteran, Charles Peritore, whose image is placed at the top of the mural. Future plans include more historic figures, 
Letchworth Falls and the Mount Morris Dam.  
Submitted by Linda Lomnicki 
 
Pictured left to right (back row) are Rotary members Frank Pagano, Debbie Yencer, Pam Fisher, Chris Howe and Artist Shawn 
Dunwoody, (front row) Michelle Coniglio,  Jane O'Dell and Rosalyn Stout. 
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Spencerport Rotary 
 
The changeover dinner for the Spencerport Rotary Club had many 
great moments. As the event was held on Flag Day, the theme 
was red, white and blue Stars and Stripes. 
 
Joe Marasco, a Rotarian since 1977, was awarded his 7

th
 Paul 

Harris Fellow stone.  
 
Paul Harris Fellows were also awarded to 2 local members of the 
community - Jay Kurtz and Jeff McKinney of Anna’s Wish.  
  (Submitted by Colleen Farley) 

Past District Governor Roger Ressman, Jeff 
McKinney and Jay Kurtz. 

 

Spencerport Rotary 
 
At her first official club meeting, newly elected 
Spencerport Rotary Club President Colleen Farley 
hosted a visit from newly elected District Governor 
David Hannan and his wife, Pam. It was the first of 70 
club visits the new DG Dave will make, so as he said, 
“Only 69 more left to go!”  
 
Each year, the Spencerport club presents a $100 
donation to the Rotary Foundation in the name of the 
new District Governor and this year the tradition 
continued.   (Submitted by Colleen Farley) 
 

Pictured: PDG Roger Ressman, District Governor David 
Hannan, Club President Colleen Farley. 

Past President Dave DeMers, Lee and Joe Marasco.  

Past President Dave DeMers, new club 
President Colleen Farley, Past District Governor 
Roger Ressman   
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Submitted by Robert Green 

Submitted by Robert Green 



 

12 

 

 
July 2019 Page  12 

HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY CLUB 

 Adopt-a-School 

To close out the school year, the HLRC spent some time with the elementary school students as part of the  
Adopt-a-school initiative they have promoted for several years.   

 

FOURTH GRADE PIZZA PARTY –KIDS WITH CERTIFICATES 

Our first activity was pizza 
parties for those students 
who read 10 or mor books this 
school year.  These students 
were presented with special 
certificates recognizing their 
achievement. We were then 
able to take part in the  
Elementary Awards Assembly 
on June 20th.  We distributed 
26 plaques ad 18 trophies to 
students who read 30 or more 
books while in third through 
fifth grade.  In addition, students who achieved the goal of reading over 100 books in that time frame were given ice 
cream gift certificates and have been invited to a special picnic in their honor where they will be installed as members 
of the 100+ Book Club.  T-shirts will be given to these students as well as reading games and other items to encourage 
more reading when we celebrate on August 15th. 
 

Our club had also set a goal of making sure each second grader was able to add 9 books to their personal libraries.  We 
were able to ensure three books were distributed to each second grader by May but needed to make up the rest in a 
quick way so we held a shopping spree.  We 
ordered 200 books from Scholastic Books 
which were put on display in the elementary 
library on June 21st.  Second graders came as a 
group and selected six books that caught 
their interest.  Each book had a label in it indi-
cating it was a gift from the HLRC. Students 
were so excited as they shopped, wrote their 
names in their purchases and immediately sat 
down or laid down to begin reading!  It was 
like Christmas in June. This experience was 
very meaningful not only to the students but 
also to the Rotarians who were there to share 
in the selecting and the smiles and laughter. 
Plan are to do this again next school year. 

Submitted by Jeanne Hamele 
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HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY CLUB 

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 

The Honeoye Lake Rotary club honored its last 
group of Students of the Month in early 
June.  Jordan Gifford, Nevaeh Battistella and Cici 
Ward were honored to be chosen by their teach-
ers to receive recognition from our club.  These 
students model the Four Way Test and follow our 
motto “Service Above Self”. They are all excellent 
students and participate in extracurricular activi-
ties at school while also serving the local commu-
nity.  Each student plans to attend college and is 
looking forward to volunteering in many ways as 
they head into the adult world.  

Jordan was our Student of the Month for 
March.  She participates in Youth to Youth, jazz 
band, pit orchestra, set crew, Masterminds and is 
a member of the National Honor Society.  Outside 
of school she volunteers for Foodlink and plays in 
the community band. Jordan seeks a career in 
architecture or product design. 

Nevaeh is sports oriented – she plays soccer and 
basketball while also participating in the plays at 
school.  She also volunteers for Foodlink. Nevaeh 
is headed for college or Ameri-corps. 

Cici enjoys Drama Club and ExPo Club. She is a girl scout and also volunteers for Foodlink. She likes to write poetry and 
has a part time job.  Her future plans include majoring in Criminal Psychology and minoring in drama and musicals. 

In addition to recognizing these students, our club also recognized the important role parents play in making sure their 
children mature to well-mannered, considerate and responsible adults.   

Submitted by Jeanne Hamele 
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Greece Rotary 
 

Greece Rotarians marked the changing of leadership at their annual Installation dinner. Andy Gray, 2018-19 President, 
was celebrated along with his Board and Committee Chairs, for a most successful year. The evening also saw special 
recognitions given for Rotary Volunteer of the Year and the Community Volunteer. The Community award was presented 
to Amy Peritsky, chairperson of the Greece Ecumenical Food Shelf. She not only oversees the GEFS but has often lent 
her support to Rotary activities .  Rotary Volunteer of the Year was presented to Bill Gormont who has not only served 
the Greece club in many roles, but is a past District Governor for District 7120.There was much to celebrate and lots to 
look forward to in the New Year.                                                       Submitted by Judie Van Bramer 

 
 
 

 

 
 

The new leadership team is led by l-r President Helen 
Gormont, Vice President Brenda Herman and President 
Elect Melissa Jordan. 

l-r Community Award winner Amy Peritsky, 
President Andy Gray, Rotarian of the year  
Bill Gormont.  

Greece Rotary Honors Scholarship Winners 
As an integral part of their commitment to the community’s youth, Greece Rotary held a special recognition at a recent meeting, 
honoring two scholarship recipients as well as several graduating Seniors from The Odyssey Interact Club. 
 

Shown with 2018-19 Club President Andy Gray are l-r Interact Seniors Jordan Staub, Lynn Nguyen, & Kelly Jenkins; Jacob 
Johnson, Liotta Service Above Self Scholarship and Andrew Latona, Service Above Self Scholarship.   
(Submitted by Judie Van Bramer) 
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VICTOR-FARMINGTON ROTARY CLUB AWARD RECOGNITIONS                               
TO ROCHESTER STUDENTS 

The Victor – Farmington Rotary Club recently presented seven 
award certificates that included monetary award stipends to seven 
senior students at the School of Integrated Arts and Technology in 
Rochester. The school offers a unique environment of academic 
rigor, creativity, and entrepreneurial spirit, where students are 
inspired to become thinkers, innovators, and compassionate agents 
of social and technological change. 

One of the goals of the innovative high school is to build an ethic of service and citizenship into 
the core academic curriculum.  
During the past year the V-F Rotary club has arranged for speakers from the NY State Police and 
State Supreme Court to meet with the students and discussed criminal justice issues. The club 
involved the class instructor, Melinda Caparco, and her students  in a project to provide a 
Halloween Party for children at the Wilson Commencement Park/Sojourner House facility in 
Rochester.    
 

When the club became aware that one of Ms. Caparco’s students, Jorge Rodriguez, wanted to 
have a career in aviation, it arranged with members of the Canandaigua Flying Club to have 
Jorge make an initial flight under a trained pilot’s instructions. Jorge is now enrolled in flight 
lessons. 
 

During the year the students were required to 
complete a project entitled “Being the 
Change”, designed to increase their own level 
of self-achievement and advance their 
commitment to their future. All thirty-one 
seniors in the class participated.  
 

The student’s future career ambitions cover 
diverse fields that include law, literature, 
music, working with mental illness, serving 
others in impoverished areas and generational 
poverty.  (Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

L to R – Melinda Caparco -  “Most Impact” recipient 
Nayelis Arzuaga - Rotarian Karen Parkhurst 

Award recipient Denne Major Jr. – 
“Most Artistic” – speaking to attendees 

L to R – Rotarian Jim Crane, Assistant Principal 
Donna Groff-McNulty, Brett DeBurgomaster and 
Rotarian Karen Parkhurst.  

Rotary award recipients at Integrated 
Arts & Technology School 
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Pittsford Rotary Club Presents Community Service Awards 

The Rotary Club of Pittsford has honored retired Pittsford educator 
and community trailblazer Wanda Ward and the Friends of the 
Pittsford Library with Ed Francis Community Service Awards this year. 
The presentations came at the club’s annual Changeover Dinner June 
18, where new officers are installed for the 2019-20 year. 

The club has presented the award annually to an individual since 2004 
and for the first time this year also honored an organization. The 
award is named in memory of a young club member, the late Ed 
Francis, who exemplified the Rotary International motto of “Service 
Above Self.” The club presents the award to a resident, a person 
employed in the community or an organization making a notable 
contribution in community service. 

Ward retired from the Pittsford Central School District in 1990, after 
serving as a master classroom teacher, Director of Continuing Education 
and administrator at both the building and district level. She was 
founder and director of the Pittsford District Teachers Center, an in-
house program center of educational staff development for teachers. 
She also has been an active and long-time member of Delta Kappa 

Gamma, an international professional organization for Women in Education. 

Outside of education, Ward has been active in numerous community service endeavors. She was a founding member 
of the Women’s Club of Pittsford and that organization’s Lifetime Achievement Award is now named in her honor. 

 

The Friends of Pittsford Library President Pam Burch accepted the 
award on behalf of her organization. Also attending from the 
Friends were Karen White, Kay Layton and Peppy Ehrlich. The 500 
active members of the Friends contribute more than 4,500 hours a 
year to increase awareness and knowledge of the library services, to 
augment its programs and materials beyond those covered by the 
library budget, and to provide additional support of the library’s 
numerous functions. 

“It’s important to recognize that the Friends organization has been 
a strong supporter of the Pittsford Rotary Literacy effort,” said 
Harold McAullliffe, President-Elect of Pittsford Rotary for 2019-20, 
in presenting the award. “They have helped our club to obtain and 
pack more than 4,000 pounds of books that have been shipped to 
Africa as part of the “Books for the World” program.” 

The Friends organization has been active in supporting the library 
since the 1960s, when the library was located in today’s Village Hall.   

(Submitted by David Irwin) 

Pittsford Rotary Club President-Elect Harold 
McAulliffe (photo left) presents an Ed Francis 
Community Service Award to Wanda Ward 
during the club’s annual Change Over Dinner 
June 18.  

For the first time, the club also recognized an 
organization with the award: The Friends of 
Pittsford Community Library. Representing the 
Friends (photo right) are President Pam Burch 
(seated left), Karen White (standing let), Kay 
Layton (holding plaque), and Peppy Ehrlich. The 
award goes to a person or organization making 
notable contributions in community service as a 
volunteer. 
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Perry Rotary 

New President Denis Berwanger addressing the Perry Club 
after his introduction . 

PP Hans Kunze presenting the outgoing President Jim 
Brick with the customary “ Rotary Rock” . 

Submitted by Daryl Heiby 

Mt. Morris Rotary 
 
The Mount Morris Rotary welcomed new member, Frank 
Pagano into our club in June. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pictured from left to right: Frank and Dan Santini. 
(Submitted by Linda Lomnicki) 

Canandaigua Rotary Honors Kathi Nevin 
with Paul Harris Fellowship 

 
The Canandaigua 

Rotary Club 
presented a Paul 

Harris Fellowship 
to Kathi Nevin for 
all her work she 
has done for the 

Club as Secretary, 
plus a host of many 

other jobs that 
make any club run 

smoothly.  
 

Further, this  is 
awarded to a living 

individual who 
exemplifies a 
community 

inspiration and 
who has brought 

leadership and service to our community.   
     

Pictured are Kathi Nevin and Club President Karen Sprentall                  
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
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Rotary Club of Rochester Southwest 

 
Rotary Southwest Plans Their Strategy! 
Eleven of thirteen members of the Rotary SouthWest spent 5 hours beginning the task of creating a strong foundation upon which to 
grow our Club.  With the help of Rotarian Facilitators PDG Scott MacDonell and AG Kevin Mooney, we were able to identify our 
Club's (1) strengths, (2) weaknesses, (3) opportunities and (4) threats to come up with Vision Statement draft and a plan of action for 
moving forward as a strong Rotary Club. 

 
Members who attended were: Chris McDonald (Past-
President), Eleanor Coleman (President), Glenn Cero-
saletti-Treasurer &  
Rotoract Advisor, Mary D'Alessandro-Secretary, France 
McCloskey-Membership Co-Chair, Dan Demarle 
(Community Engagement Chair), Dave Culeton (Local 
Business Owner), Donna Sarnacki (History/Archives 
Chair), John Boutet (Education Chair) and Lisa Nor-
wood (Assistant District Governor).   
 
Our youngest member, Rashid Owens, age 22 and one 
of the Membership Co-Chairs, was engaged and noted 
afterwards that he  
enjoyed himself and learned a lot.  Rashid is also a grad-
uate of and the Volunteer Alumni Coordinator for Cath-
olic Family Center's (CFC) YouthBuild program 
(construction for City youth ages 17-24) and will hope-
fully orient more young people to the Rotary  
experience.  Because of his contributions, CFC has be-
come a Corporate Sponsor of Rotary Southwest. 
 
 

A special "thank-you" to Mary D'Alessandro for providing dinner and to Scott and Kevin for donating their time. 
 
Our future meetings will be focused on building on what we've learned, creating a cohesive and connected Club, and identifying  
projects that support our Vision and Mission. 
 
Submitted by: 
Eleanor Coleman, President 
Rotary Club of Rochester Southwest 
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VICTOR- FARMINGTON ROTARY CHANGEOVER DINNER 

A picnic in the Lodge at the Victor Municipal Park was the venue for 
the Victor-Farmington Rotary Club’s annual changeover ceremony in 
mid-June. The event featured the traditional “passing of the gavel” 
from current club president Ross Cottone to the incoming president, 
Jim Crane.  

The evening also included the presentation of Paul Harris Fellow 
awards for community service. Two of the recipients are faculty 
members 
at the 
School For 
Integrated 
Arts & 
Technology 
in 
Rochester. 
The 
recipients 
were 

Melinda Caparco, the teacher overseeing the school’s 
senior class, and Assistant Principal Donna Groff – 
McNulty, for their cooperative efforts in coordinating 
senior class projects with the Victor-Farmington Rotary 
Club. Both educators were lauded for their personal 
commitment to educating the students and providing 
inspiring leadership that stressed self-achievement and a 
commitment to serving others. 

The third recipient of a Paul Harris Fellow award was Patrick Murphy of Farmington, the husband of Rotarian Solitaire 
Murphy. Patrick is a member of the US Postal Service and has been a strong supporter of numerous Rotary projects 
over the years. 

Club president Ross Cottone presented Joaquin Ellena Muratue a special award recognizing his outstanding year 
representing the Rotary Youth Exchange Program.  

The venue at the park allowed club 
members to inspect the results of a 
recent club project to provide six 
handicap-accessible picnic tables to 
local parks in Victor and Farmington.  

In addition to the table’s project, the 
club participated with Victor Parks & 
Recreation in funding the new 
cement pads at the band shell at 
Victor Municipal Park. 

 (Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

Rotarian Galen Powers examining new 
handicap accessible table 

V-F Rotary president Ross 
Cottone with award certificate 
for Joaquin; 

Club president Ross Cottone passing the 
gavel to incoming president Jim Crane; 

L to R – Melinda Caparco – Rotarian Karen Parkhurst 
– Donna Groff-McNulty – Paul Harris awards 
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Russell Sworn In As Bath Rotary Club President 
 
    The Bath Rotary Club held its Annual Changeover Dinner on June 27 at the Wildflower Hills Community Center in Bath at which 
time Jane Russell was installed as the 2019 – 2020 Bath Rotary Club President by Mike Slovak, Bath Rotarian and 2018 – 2019 
Rotary District 7120 Governor. 
    Russell will be joined by the following officers, directors, and chairs in leading the local service club: John Gould, President-Elect; 
Carol Berry, Past President; Jessica Thomas, Secretary/Treasurer; Bill White, Club Service Director/Membership Co-Chair/Sergeant
-at-Arms; Robin Lattimer, Community Service Director; Mike Slovak, International Service Director; Cheryl Muller, Vocational 
Service Director; to be announced, New Generations Service Director; Elaine Tears, Public Relations Chair; Joanne Sheehan, 
Foundation Chair; Vicki Anderson, Literacy Chair/Membership Co-Chair; Heather Schneider, Bulletin Editor; Becky Stranges, 
Interact Liaison.  Slovak will also assume the position of District 7120 Immediate Past District Governor, and Latour will serve as 
District 7120 Assistant Governor for Area 3. 
    The officers and directors of the 2019 – 2020 Bath Rotary Foundation, Inc., the charitable arm of Rotary, were announced as 
follows: Joél Brazie, President; Mike Slovak, Vice-President; Jessica Thomas, Treasurer; Jane Russell, Director; Benita Nesbitt, 
Director. 
    Finally, Latour, Chair/Secretary of the Bath Rotary Student Fund, Inc., called for the election of Vicki Anderson and Elaine Tears 
to serve on the board of this committee along with Treasurer Aaron Benton, Cheryl Muller, Jane Russell, and Justin Zeh.  This past 
year the BRSF, Inc. awarded collectively $12,000 in scholarships to eight graduating seniors from four area schools as part of 
Rotary’s continuing commitment to help students further their education. 
    As the 2018 – 2019 Bath Rotary Club President, Carol Berry welcomed District Governor Slovak and his wife, Jo; David Hannan, 
District 7120 Governor-Elect, and his wife, Pam; Dave Taylor Smith, Bath Kiwanis Club President and guest speaker for the 
evening; Fellow Bath Rotarians, spouses and other family members.  In her remarks Berry stated, “It has been an amazing year 
serving as club president. I learned so much from all of you and appreciate my Rotary membership more than I can say. I hope 
that you have enjoyed the wonderful programs that our monthly coordinators have provided, the social events with other clubs, 
and the many opportunities to meet new people and gain new friends but most of all to live our motto, “Service Above Self”, 
through the many activities and projects in which we participated.” 
    Before dinner was served by Jane Russell’s Around the Corner Catering staff, an invocation was delivered by John Gould, the 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Larry Bates, and the singing of “God Bless America” was started by Cheryl Muller. 
 
    One of the highlights of the evening was the bestowing of a Paul Harris 
Fellow Award to John Gould.  This award is the most prestigious award given 
by Rotary and is based on a generous donation to Rotary International in the 
name of the recipient.  Harris was one of the founders of Rotary and was very 
involved in the development of the organization which grew from a single club 
in Chicago in 1905 into today’s global organization.  The award was established 
in his memory to recognize outstanding contributions to the ideals of Rotary. A 
Rotarian is named a Paul Harris Fellow in appreciation of tangible and 
significant assistance given for the furtherance of better understanding and 
friendly relations among people of the world.  Gould, a first-time recipient, 
received a Paul Harris Fellow Certificate of Service, pin, and medallion hanging 
from a ribbon lanyard. He was especially cited for serving as one of the club’s 
representatives to the Camp Star Board of Directors and working closely with 
President Berry on the revision of the club’s bylaws and the development of a 
program aimed at providing information for the mentoring of new 
members.  Gould joins 26 other Bath Rotarians who have received a Paul 
Harris Fellow Award or multiple Paul Harris Fellow Awards. 
    President Berry proudly presented plaques to those local Rotarians who had 
strived throughout the year to achieve the ideal of humanitarian service and 
high ethical standards under the Rotary motto of “Service Above Self”.  These 
recipients included: to be announced, Rotarian of the Year; Tess McKinley, 
Rookie of the Year; Nancy Latour, Service Above Self Award; Joanne Sheehan, 
Club President’s Award; Elaine Tears, Outstanding Achievement Award.  Dave 
Taylor Smith, Bath Kiwanis Club President, was honored as Citizen of the Year. 
    Berry also presented framed certificates to other Rotarians as well as some 
of the Rotarians’ spouses who served the local club.  Club Service Recognition 
Awards were presented to Bath Rotarians Larry Bates, Al Johnson, Cheryl Muller, Dave Stewart, and Bill White.  Friend of Rotary 
Recognition Awards were given to Maureen Johnson, Woody Latour, Steve Sheehan, Jo Slovak, Grace Snyder, and Nancy Stewart.  

(Continued on page 21) 

Recipients of special awards presented at the 2019 Bath 

Rotary Club Changeover Dinner, seated left to right, are: 

Tess McKinley, Rookie of the Year; Dave Taylor Smith, 

Citizen of the Year; Elaine Tears, Outstanding Achievement 

Award.  Standing left to right are: Joanne Sheehan, Club 

President’s Award; John Gould, Paul Harris Fellow Award; 

Nancy Latour, Service Above Self Award. 
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    Finally, Elaine Tears, Program Chair, presented Perfect 
Attendance Awards to those members who displayed throughout 
the year loyalty in weekly, luncheon meeting attendance and a 
willingness to dedicate many hours in executing Rotary’s purpose of 
“Service Above Self”.  These honorees, including the number of 
years the member has earned perfect attendance and outstanding 
participation were: Jessica Thomas (1); Vicki Anderson (2); Eleanor 
Collinsworth (2); Cheryl Muller (2); John Gould (3); Larry Bates (4); 
Nancy Latour (4); Jane Russell (4); Elaine Tears (9); Carol Berry (11); 
Joanne Sheehan (11); Bill White (14); Mike Slovak (15); Dave 
Stewart (16); Al Johnson (17). 
    Those Past Presidents in attendance at the dinner were also 
recognized: Don Snyder, 1997 – 98; Dave Stewart, 2005 – 06; Al 
Johnson, 2006 – 07; Mike Slovak, 2007 – 08; Joanne Sheehan, 2009 
– 10; Robin Lattimer, 2011 – 12; Elaine Tears, 2016 – 17; Nancy 
Latour,  2017 – 18. 
    The dinner and presentations ended with the closing remarks by 
President Russell in which she stated, “I am a third generation 
Rotarian and thank you all for the confidence you have in me to be 
your president for the coming year.  Our club is worth all the time 
we all spend with our fellow members because of what we do for 
our communities. It is evident not just in Rotary projects but in 

many other aspects. You are the leaders of your businesses, your community projects, your churches.  If every town or village had 
a Rotary club, there would be no war, no poverty, no disease. No other group in the world has this potential. I am proud to be a 
Rotarian and proud to be your president this coming year.” 
    The Bath Rotary Club continues to support many activities and projects including: Adopt-A-Highway, Bath Area Thanksgiving 
Project, Bath-Haverling Interact Club, Camp Star Cookout and Golf Tournament, Corning Rotary Club’s International Project in 
Nepal and Spelling Bee, Crop Walk, Dormann Library Summer Program, Downtown Bath Beautification Project, Krayola Kiosk at 
the Avoca Free Library, Little League Baseball Team, Meals on Wheels, Project CARE Elderly Shopping, Red Door Soup Kitchen, 
Rotary Foundation, RYLA, STEPS Walk, St. Thomas Community Garden, Student Scholarships and Loans, Tim Rumsey Memorial 
Scholarship, Tourist Booth, Turning Point Food Pantry, Tyrtle Beach, Wineglass Marathon, and 1000 Books Before Kindergarten.  
 
(Written and submitted by Elaine Tears, Photos by Al Johnson) 

     

 

(Continued from page 20) 

Rotary Officers attend the Bath Rotary Club’s Changeover Dinner.  Seated 

left to right are: Dave Hannan, District 7120 Governor-Elect and his wife, 

Pam, from the Newark Club; Jo Slovak, wife of Mike Slovak; Mike Slovak, 

Bath Rotarian and District 7120 Governor.  Standing left to right are: Jane 

Russell, 2019 – 2020 Bath Rotary Club President and Carol Berry, 2018 – 

2019 Bath Rotary Club President. 

Recognition Awards were presented to the following at the Bath Rotary Club’s Changeover Dinner.  Seated left to 
right are Bill White, Jo Slovak, Larry Bates, Al Johnson, and Grace Snyder. Standing left to right are: Maureen 
Johnson, Steve Sheehan, Nancy Stewart, Dave Stewart, and Cheryl Muller. 
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Avon Rotary’s Blue Jean Ball 
 

June 18 - This year’s Blue Jean Ball was done in memory of Liz 
Green who was the champion for Avon Central’s Stones 
Community Resource Closet.  In record setting fashion, the 
event raised over $15,000.  At our June 18th meeting a check 
for the proceeds was presented to Principal, Rob 
Lupisella.  These funds will help sustain the closet well into the 
future, ensuring local children are supported in many ways.  
 

Many thanks to all the Rotarians that helped support this 
year’s fundraiser.  
 

  

Outstanding 
Rotarians 

 

June 25 – Congratulations to Avon Rotarian Mike Ford, presented the Rookie of the Year 
award and Avon Rotarian Jake Ayers, presented the Rotarian of the Year award. Both, 
extremely deserving.  Our club is fortunate to have them as members and a better club for it! 
 
 
 
 

Avon Rotary presents Paul Harris 
Fellows & recognizes support of the 
Foundation 

At the June 25th Change of Officers celebration, 
Paul Harris Fellows were presented to Avon 
Rotarians Julie Welch & Dom Lalisse for their 
outstanding service for our club and community. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Foundation Endowment Support 

Past District Governor and Foundation Chairman, Tom Rogers presented Rotary’s 
Promise Crystal and major donor pins to Bruce & Diane Amey for their significant 
contribution to the Foundation Endowment in honor of Bruce’s Mother and 
Father.   
Congratulations to all!   
 
(Submitted by Laurie Vonglis) 
  

L-R: Heather Ayers, Marcie Williams, Rob Lupisella, Jake Ayers 
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Pittsford Rotary Installs New Officers for 
Upcoming Year 

The Rotary Club of Pittsford installed Bill Taylor as President 
for the upcoming year at its annual Change Over Dinner June 
13. The event recognized the transition of officers for the 
2019-20. 

Other officers for the year include Harold McAulliffe, 
President-Elect; Craig Kunkle, Past President; Jack Pickering, 
Treasurer; Charlie Turner, Secretary; Jim Cameron, Sergeant at 
Arms; Alan Wood, Director of Community Service Inside 
Pittsford; Jim Cameron, Director of Community Service 
Outside of Pittsford; Matt Wahl, Director of Youth Service; 
Sharon Garofanello, Director of International Service; Howard 
Maffucci, Director-at-Large; and David Irwin, Director of 
Communications. 

Also at the event, the club presented Paul Harris Fellow recognitions to two members and one person from the 
community. From the club, Incoming President Bill Taylor and David Irwin, Director of Communications, received the 
recognition. It was Taylor’s second recognition since becoming a member. From the community, Christina McCann, 
client coordinator at O’Grady & Associates Financial Advisors, received the recognition for a variety a volunteer 
support she has provided for club events. 

The Paul Harris Fellow recognition honors outstanding commitment to the club or community.   

(Submitted by David Irwin) 

Judge Bill Taylor was installed at the new President 
of the Pittsford Rotary Club during the annual 
Change Over Dinner June 18. He holds a gavel 
made for him by outgoing President Craig Kunkle. 

Canandaigua Rotary Club Inducts New Member 
 

At a recent meeting of the Canandaigua Rotary 
Club Erin VanDamme was inducted as a new 
member. Her name may sound familiar because 
her Mom ran a store on Canandaigua’s Main Street 
for thirty years.  
 
Erin is an Administrator at Cornell Cooperative 
Extension in Canandaigua. She and her husband 
Ryan are the proud parents of two. 
 

Pictured are Erin VanDamme, Club President 
Karen Sprentall, and presenter Joe DelForty. 
 
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
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Canandaigua Rotary Gives Outhouse Park a Facelift 
 
On a recent Saturday morning some members of the Canandaigua Rotary Club pulled weeds, raked them up, and 
planted flowers at Outhouse Park. The equipment in the background is for physically challenged persons and was 
bought and installed by the Club a few years ago. When the members were done it was ready for mulching by town 
employees. 
 
Pictured below are Steve Smyth, Jack Kellogg, Floyd Rayburn, Rick Hawks, Kathi Nevin, Tom Rogers, Greg Gullo, 
Lynn Holcomb and sons, Don O’Neill, Mark Vahey, and Marty Potter.  (Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 

Canandaigua Rotary Club Celebrates 100 Years 
 

The Canandaigua Rotary Club recently celebrated 100 
Years of Service Above Self. The Club has raised 
money to support everything from student scholarships 
to non-profits to special projects throughout the area. 
This past Rotary year the Club had a goal of supporting 
100 projects, which took all year to do. 
 
 There were 22 other clubs within the 7120 district that 
came for the event.  
 
The keynote speaker was Jennifer Jones, past Rotary 
International Director from Canada. 
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
 

                                  Jennifer Jones  
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Dansville Rotary 
 
 

Group of metal trades students from BOCES program 
in Mt. Morris at a Dansville fund raiser to combat 
diabetes.  
 
Students metal sculptures were auctioned by the Tracy 
family raising $36,000.  
 
The event was co-sponsored by the Dansville Rotary, 
Lions, Ambulance Company and Moose Lodge.    
 
(Submitted by Jon Shay) 

 

 
 
Newark Rotary 
 
Starting with a District Simplified 
Grant for fencing in 2014, the Newark 
Community Garden has provided an 
gardening experience to many  
individuals and families over the years 
in  an urban setting. 
 
Photo- One of this year's participants 
is the Bailey family, Dean and Melissa 
with their children Luke and 
Henry.  Standing is Newark Rotary's  
garden coordinator Karen 
Vanderbrook. 
 
 
(Submitted by John Zornow) 
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Red Jacket Rotary 
 

On Tuesday night, the 25th of June, the Red Jacket Rotary Club 
celebrated major awards, along with the change of Presidents.  
George Payne, long time member of the club, was given a Paul 
Harris Plus Five.  George is present and participating for almost 
every club activity and service project.  No matter what 
physical limitations he deals with, he finds a way to be 
effective.  George lives out the Four Way Test. 
 
Also, on this night, John Stoddard was honored with the 
Rotarian of the Year Award.  John has served for the past five 
years as the club's Treasurer.  He has brought to this position a 
background in finance.  He is exacting and  excellent at helping 
to guide the involvement of the club in all sorts of service 
projects.  In addition, John is there when there is a need for 
man-power.  (Submitted by Jeff Crawford) 
 
Outgoing President, Vern Hecker, presents George with the 
Paul Harris Plus Five. 
                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
John Stoddard receives the Rotarian of the Year Award from 
Outgoing President, Vern Hecker. 

Geneseo Rotary 
 
The Geneseo Rotary Club held its Change of Officers dinner on 
July 1 at the Yard of Ale Restaurant. 
Club President Michael Kolberg presented Angela Ellis with a 
Past President Gavel Plaque. 
 
 

PP John Lanpher presented Angela Ellis with a Paul 
Harris Award. 
 
(Submitted by Marilyn Lyon, photos by PP Mary Kay 
Yanik) 
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Newark- Paul Harris Award 
 
The Newark club recently awarded a Paul Harris Fellowship to 
Roger VanDeMortel, an active member since 2013.  
 
Roger has worked "behind the  scenes" for many years, arriving 
early at weekly meetings for set up and staying after to 
coordinate clean-up. He also chaired a highway cleanup for 
many years. All this has been done by Roger with no 
expectation of  any recognition. 
 
VanDeMortel is given his pin by Sgt. at Arms and Past 
President  John Zornow   (Submitted by John Zornow) 

Rev. Collinsworth Receives   
Paul Harris Award 

 
    At a recent, luncheon meeting of the Bath Rotary Club Rev. 
Eleanor Collinsworth, former pastor of the Centenary United 
Methodist Church in Bath, was presented a Paul Harris Award 
by Carol Berry, 2018 – 2019 Bath Rotary Club President.  This 
award is the most prestigious award given by Rotary and is 
based on a generous donation to Rotary International in the 
name of the recipient. 
    Harris was one of the founders of Rotary and was very 
involved in the development of the organization which grew 
from a single club in Chicago in 1905 into today’s global 
organization.  The award was established in his memory. 
    Collinsworth, a first-time recipient, received a Paul Harris 
Fellow Certificate of Service, pin, and medallion hanging from 
a ribbon lanyard. 
    She was especially recognized for serving on the club’s 
Board of Directors as the New Generations Director whose 
primary responsibility is overseeing Rotary’s Youth Exchange 
program at the club level.  The Bath Rotary Club has 
sponsored several outbound and inbound exchange students 
over the years. 
    At the Rotary District 7120 Conference held this past May at 
the Kalahari Resort and Convention Center in Pennsylvania 
Collinsworth planned and led a poignant Celebration of Life 
Service in memory of the thirty-five District 7120 Rotarians 
who had passed away within the 2018 – 2019 Rotary year. 
    The parishioners at the local church, the residents of Bath, 
and the members of the Bath Rotary Club will indeed miss this 
dedicated lady who has left the community of Bath for a new, 
pastoral calling in Maine.   
 
(Submitted by Elaine Tears) 

Newark Rotary 
At the recent District 7120 Changeover Meeting in Rochester, 
PDG Don Milton presented a $500 Hunger Award are Newark 
to Newark Rotarians Linda Werts and Mary Jo Fenyn.   
The award benefits “Blessings in a Backpack,” a Newark 
program providing food over the weekends to students in need.  
(Submitted by John Zornow) 
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Fairport Rotary 

On July 1
st

, the Fairport Rotary Club enjoyed a picnic at the Perinton Center Park, at which we had a great 
turnout. Warren Knapp and Dave Scheirer did a great job organizing the event. As Warren said, “we have our 
own families but then there's our Rotary family, and how great it is to be a part of that family”.  Following the 
picnic, the attendees, enjoyed the Air National Guard Band of the Northeast at the Center Park Amphitheater.  A 
great evening for all who attended.   

In her first month as Fairport Rotary President, Becky Wilson was drafted for duty helping our local baseball teams.  As 
part of our clubs support of Challenger Baseball, President Becky, got to throw out the first pitch, which went right over 
Spike’s head.  A little extra energy, which helped the Redwings win that night.  

Later that week, our very own Fairport Rotary Little League team won their Championship game at which President 
Becky also threw out the first pitch. It was a lot of fun to watch, weather was awesome again, and the team was 
exuberant to see Rotarians there and boldly displayed our banner. They ran out on the field with it when they won! And 
"Fairport Rotary" treated them to ice cream afterwards.   (Submitted by Thomas Wolanski) 
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Geneva Rotary News 
 

The Geneva Rotary Club conducted its annual Changeover meeting on June 26 with Mary Lawthers (right) taking over as President 
from Shad Cook. Also at the meeting, the club welcomed new member Kerry Lippincott, director of the Geneva Historical Society. 

 
Once a year the Interact Club at Geneva High School runs the 
regular Geneva Rotary Club meeting. Interact President Kate 
Equinozzi got the June 19 meeting started off before a large 
crowd of students and Rotarians. The program that day was by 
(left to right) Emily McFadden, Kristen Ikle and Megan Kerr on 
the Geneva High School Green Club. They discussed the 
initiatives they worked on this year and what they plan to do next 
year. Activities included making recycling an easier task, trying 
to get the schools to stop using styrofoam lunch trays and 
cleaning up trash from the lakefront.    
(Submitted by Phil Beckley) 
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Camp STAR Golf Tournament 
Monday, July 15, 2019 

Indian Hills Golf Course 
Painted Post, NY 14870 

 
Sign in at 11:00 AM - Shotgun at Noon.  

 
Contact Marianne Kalec (mkalec@chemungcanal.com) or Howard Selleck 

(howard@karosel.net) for registration information. 
 

Also contact Marianne Kalec if you would like to help sponsor the  
Annual Camp STAR Golf Tournament. 

DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT SUBMISSION FORM 
There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  

1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the ‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 
 
 

And under Calendar, chose   
                                                                 Submit Event ( docx) 
Download the form, complete it and submit it to the District Calendar Coordinator.  

mailto:mkalec@chemungcanal.com
mailto:howard@karosel.net
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/


 

32 

 

 
July 2019 Page  32 

By playing in the Camp Star Golf Tournament you are helping 
to send children with disabilities to a summer sleepover camp, 
an opportunity they would not have without the generous 
support of people like you.                                        
 Thanks for being a good neighbor!  

A $80.00 entrance fee for each player must accompany this 
application. Please write the check to Camp Star and mail to:     
Marianne Kalec/Camp Star                    
PO Box 697                                
Horseheads, NY 14845 

Additional information?                  
HYPERLINK "mailto:Mkalec@chemungcanal.com" 
Mkalec@chemungcanal.com           607-737-3724 

 

Fee includes golf, cart and dinner 

Golfer’s Name:_____________________________________________________________ 
Address:__________________________________________________________ 

Email_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 

Golfer’s Name:_____________________________________________________________ 
Address:__________________________________________________________ 

Email_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 

Golfer’s Name:_____________________________________________________________ 
Address:__________________________________________________________ 

Email_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 

Golfer’s Name:_____________________________________________________________ 
Address:__________________________________________________________ 

Email_______________________________Phone:_________________________ 

    Camp Star Golf Tournament                
      4 Person Scramble Indian Hills Golf Course 

     Monday July 15, 2019 
     Sign in at 11:00 Shotgun at 12:00 

     Player’s Application 
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The Genesee Valley Rotary Camp Golf Tournament is looking for Sponsors for the 
event. The event takes place on July 20, 2019. A Gold Sponsor would make 

a contribution of $400.00. A Silver Sponsor would make a contribution of $200.00. 
It is our hope that this will bolster the amount of funds that we can donate to the 
Genesee Valley Rotary Camp.  It is for this reason we would greatly appreciate 
your Business/Personal Sponsorship this year. 
  
If you would like to help out this year please fill out the bottom portion of this let-
ter and return with your check made out to Genesee Valley Rotary Camp, mailed 
to  Michael Hoag @ 10900 County Rd. 46 Dansville, N.Y 14437. 
  
If you would like to participate in this year’s tournament contact John Hoag @ 

585-455-8565 or E-mail jhoag0@icloud.com. Any questions please con-
tact   Michael Hoag @ 585-739-3754 or E-mail smhoag1093@gmail.com. 

  
Thank you, 
  
John Hoag 

 __________________________________________________________________ 
  
 

 

Please find my enclosed check for $__________ for my sponsorship of this year’s 
tournament. 
  
  
My (Company) name is _________________________________________ 

                       
Signature____________________________________ 

   
  
     PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT THE GENESEE VALLEY ROTARY CAMP 
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Pittsford Rotary Club Charity Golf Tournament July 21 

The Rotary Club of Pittsford’s annual Charity Golf Tournament is set for July 21 at the 
Victor Hills Golf Club’s North Course. 

The event starts at noon with lunch, followed by a 1 p.m. shotgun start. Dinner and 
awards start at 6 p.m. Fees are $100 per golfer with a cart and $400 per foursome with 
cart. Among prizes in the tournament raffle will be a Rejuvinate package for two from 
the Del Monte Lodge Hotel and Spa in Pittsford. A variety of tournament sponsorship 
opportunities also are available by contacting Charlie Turner at           585-766-5927. 

Funds from the event will support the broad range of local and international 
humanitarian services that the Pittsford Rotary Club supports. 

(Submitted by David Irwin) 
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HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY  
35th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

CONSIDERED THE BEST LTTLE TOURNAMENT FOR THE MONEY 

 

Monday, July 29, 2019, at 10:00 AM SHARP! 

Registration starts at 9:00 AM with Reception/Dinner 4:30PM  

 

FOUR PERSON SCRAMBLE - Island Oaks Course-Lima Country Club 

7470 CHASE ROAD, LIMA, NY 14485 

GREAT FUN!!! – GREAT PRIZES!!! 

Proceeds To Benefit Honeoye Lake Rotary Community & Youth Projects, 

and support Camp ONSEYAWA 

Please reserve a spot for us in the four-person scramble for the benefit of 

HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY COMMUNITY, YOUTH PROJECTS, & Camp ONSEYAWA. 

 

Captain’s Name: ________________________  2nd Person_______________________ 

 

Address:   __________________________  3rd Person ______________________ 

 

    __________________________  4th Person ______________________ 

 

Email address __________________________________________________________ 

___ Check if you do NOT have a foursome and would like us to assign you to one. 

*Golf, Cart, Lunch, Steak Dinner & 3 Raffle Tickets $90.00 per person  $_________ 

*Dinner Only…………………………………………...$25.00 per person  $_________ 

Make checks payable to:   Honeoye Lake RotaryFoundation 

Mail to: Honeoye Lake Rotary, P.O. Box 674, Honeoye, NY 14471 by 7/23/ 2018 

    GOLF HOLE SPONSORSHIP  

_______ Corporate-Patron @ $150.00 each includes golf & dinner for 1 person 

_______ Associate-Eagle  @ $75.00 each 

_______ Affiliate – Birdie  @ $50.00 each 

_______ Friend – Par   @ $25.00 each            jnnhamele@aol.com 

Total amount enclosed: $____________ Questions: Jeanne Hamele 585-729-9118 

Name to be used on sign: _______________________________________________ 

*Please note: due to a price increase for our steak dinner, we have to increase our 

registration fee this year.  Thank you for understanding this late notification. In 

appreciation, we are including three raffle tickets in your registration packet. 
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Greece Rotary Golf Tournament, 

August 12th 

 

Did you think you missed the Greece Golf 

Tournament back in May?  Well, you are in  

luck! Here is your opportunity to support the 

Club and its many community  activities! 

 

The Greece Rotary Club will hold its annual 

charity golf tournament on Monday, August 

12 at Ridgemont Country Club. The annual 

tournament had originally been planned 

for May 20, but due to weather and course 

related issues was cancelled and moved to 

August. All arrangements remain the same.  

The 18 hole 4 person scramble begins with a  

shotgun start at 10:00am. The day ends with 

a Barbeque Dinner at 3:15.pm.  Raffles and 

auction items add to the day's excitement.  

Rino Pappano serves as Honorary Chair of 

the event, in its 27th year.  

 

Proceeds from the annual event benefit the 

Greece Little League Challenger Division and 

the Greece Rotary Foundation Projects. 

 

To register or for further tournament 

information you can go  to the Rotary 

website- http://www.greecerotary.org.   

Tournament Chair Gene Noga can be 

reached at 703 6642 . Contact Chair Noga  

to add your business as a sponsor to one of 

the tournament activities.  

 

A limited number of sponsor and hole 

sponsor opportunities are still available.  
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Upcoming CLUB Events 

Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

 
Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

 
The Grapevine deadline is the 10th of every month 

Marc Kreuser - Attendance 
Newark, NY 14513 
Tel: (315) 331-3662 

Email - marckreuser@gmail.com 

Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

 July 
 

Monday , Jul 15, 2019 
Camp STAR Golf Tournament  
 
 September 
 
Friday, September 6   12:30pm 
District Golf Tournament and Fellowship 
 
 October 
 
Saturday, October 12 7:45am 
PETS 1-District Leadership Skills Development  
 
Saturday, October 26 9:55am 
 One Rotary Summit 
 
 April 2020 
 
Thursday, April 30, 2020 8:00am 
2020 District Conference - D7120 - Niagara Falls, NY 

 

Check the District 
Calendar for additions and 

changes 

July 20  Genesee Valley Rotary Camp Golf Event, 
Woodlynn Hills Golf Course in Nunda. 
 
July 21  Pittsford Rotary Golf Tournament 
 
July 27  Rotary Red Wings Game 
 

July 29  Honeoye Lake Golf Tournament, Island Oaks 
Golf Course, Lima, Registration 9am, 10am Start 
 
 August 2019 
 
August 10  Avon Rotary Corn Festival 
 
August 10  Naples Rotary Club’s 3rd Annual Walk of Life 
 
August 11 Spencerport Rotary  Wings and Wheels 
Pancake Breakfast 8:00 am  Noon 
 
August 12 Greece Rotary Golf Tournament, at 
Ridgemont Country Club 
 

August 13  Shirley Isaac 2nd Annual Memorial Sporting 
Clays Tournament, Rochester Brooks,Gun Club 
 
 September 2019 
 

September 6  District Golf Tournament, Island Oaks, 
Lima Country Club 
 
September 14  Deaf Rotary BBQ, Westgage Shelter, 
Howard Road 
 
 October 2019 
 

October 11, 12, 18, 19, 25  Gananda Rotary Haunted 
Hayride & Haunted House, 7pm to 10pm 
1485 Walworth-Penfield Road, Walworth.  $10 at the 
door 
 
October 13   Rochester Rotary Sunshine Campus Trail 
Mix 5K  

 July 2019 
 

July 12-13  Geneseo Rotary Summer Festival, Arts, 
Crafts, Vendors Show, great food, entertainment, etc. 
Village Park, Geneseo 
 
July 15  Camp Star Golf Tournament, Indian Hills Golf 
Course, sign in at 11am, noon Shotgun start 
 

mailto:hselleck@empacc.net
mailto:marckreuser@gmail.com
https://rotary7120.org/events/calendar/

